
Conifer Weekly Announcements 

Hello Conifer Family and Friends, this is Principal Paxton with your weekly update on news and 
information for the week of Monday, January 25th through Saturday, January 30th. 

Here are some important announcements… 

Hybrid Learning - 
Monday, January 25th  

 

Hybrid Learning Calendar & Bell Schedule 

Starting January 25th, Conifer High School will be returning to 
hybrid learning and will have an alternating Block Schedule with 

Green and Silver days, documented below. 

Restart Document Link: https://tinyurl.com/y65zx7q6 

Cohort A: Students with Last Names A - K     

A: Cohort A In-Person/B Virtual  
 

Cohort B: Students with Last Names L – Z    

B: Cohort B In-Person/A Virtual 
  

 

Hybrid Bell Schedule 

 
*Lunch will be served at 1:40 pm and students will exit the building  

**Busses arrive at 7:00 am - Students will report to their 
Seminar/2nd period after the health screening. 

PTSO Meeting – 
Wednesday, January 
27th  

 

The Conifer PTSO is hosting their monthly meeting on Wednesday, 
January 27th at 5:00 p.m. Staff and parents are welcome to join the 
virtual Zoom meeting: https://tinyurl.com/yyj2hrek 

Meeting ID: 890 0938 6683 

Passcode: 854495 

One tap mobile 

+12532158782,,89009386683#,,,,*854495# US (Tacoma)  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/0CL-WUpBJ94dnCBESGuQVA**A/AAAAAQA*/RgRh6f-4P0QcaHR0cHM6Ly90aW55dXJsLmNvbS95NjV6eDdxNlcHc2Nob29sbUIKYAg4zAhgcId95lIed2VzbGV5LnBheHRvbkBqZWZmY28uazEyLmNvLnVzWAQAAAAB__;fn5-!!Bj3pJzH8i9PN1EsMi1am!nVAhOQ5qDitFonMtkbrOBHoLSmAg0AOghpfOuZlJeo9yQ9NTwtqb-JvDGlqM2CyD5CxVO2stvoJBmA$
https://tinyurl.com/yyj2hrek


+13462487799,,89009386683#,,,,*854495# US (Houston) 

Virtual Spring Awards 
Assembly – Friday, 
January 29th 

Conifer High School will virtually honor our students for the Spring 
Awards Assembly on Friday, January 29th. 

Senior Parents 
Meeting – Tuesday, 
February 9th at 4:30 
p.m. 

 

If you are interested in helping with senior items, such as, the senior 
slideshow, Ta Tonka Farms flowers, and/or memory boards, please 
attend an informational meeting on February 9th, at 4:30 p.m. These 
events will help make a tough year a little better for our seniors!  Thanks 
for your support! 

Zoom Meeting Link Below. 

Join Zoom Meeting: https://tinyurl.com/yyk548bj 

Meeting ID: 951 7155 3392 
Passcode: 59Hg01 

SAT Essay Registration 
Deadline – Tuesday, 
February 16th  

 

SAT Testing Day – 
Tuesday, April 13th 

11th Grade students in Colorado can add the SAT® with Essay to their 
SAT School Day registration for free. The Colorado Department of 
Education will cover all fees so you can take the SAT with Essay during 
the school day on April 13th.  The window to sign up is January 18 - 
February 16, 2021. Please see attachment for instructions and 
additional information regarding this option. 

Class of 2021 
Graduation Ceremony 
– Saturday, May 22nd  

In recognition of the Class of 2021, we’re proud to announce that we’ll 
host a Commencement Ceremony on Saturday, May 22, 2021 at 11:00 
a.m. on Fitz Field at Conifer High School. As a result of Jeffco health 
guidelines, this will be a limited seating ceremony. 

Support CLUB Last 
Push for Bleachers 

Support CLUB (Conifer Lobo Unified Boosters) as they are making their final 
push to install bleachers on Fitz Field by next fall.  CLUB has dedicated 
themselves to improving Conifer facilities over the years by install lights, and 
team rooms.  Conifer High School would not have the best facilities in 
Jefferson County without CLUB.  Please check out their website 
at https://www.clubchs.org/ 

Volunteer Resource 
with Mountain 
Resource Center 

Students, if you would like to volunteer in our community, and receive 
volunteer hours for the Conifer High School 200 Club, you can email 
Volunteer Coordinator Ashley Boland from the Mountain Resource 
Community Center.  Contact her directly at ashley@mrcco.org or 303-
838-7552 x1035 

Google Calendar 
Appointments with 
Teachers 

Students and teachers have requested a better format for students to 
access help from teachers. We understand that emails do not provide 
the quick response students need and teachers have become 

https://tinyurl.com/yyk548bj
https://www.clubchs.org/
mailto:ashley@mrcco.org


overwhelmed with emails. Therefore, we’re recommending that 
students meet virtually with their teachers during Seminar and Friday 
Office Hours. 

Here are the links to videos and written directions for students to 
schedule time to meet virtually with teachers. They are shared through 
our Tech Support website as well, which can be found on our main 
website and under our 100% Remote Learning Plan for families. 

Written directions for student sign up 

Video directions for student sign up 

Here are video and written directions for students on where to find the 
appointment slot on their calendar and how to connect with their 
teacher during the appointment. 

Written directions for student connecting through Google 
Calendar appointments 

Video directions for student connecting through Google 
Calendar appointments 

Gaming Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you need new gamer friends? Expand your gaming network by 
joining our new gaming club, click here to put in your information. 

In Sports … 

Boys and Girls 
Basketball Games – 
Thursday, January 28th  

On Thursday, January 28th, our girls and boys basketball teams will kick-
off their season by hosting Englewood High School. The girl’s tip-off at 
5:30 p.m., followed by the boys at 7:00 p.m. 

At this time, fans are not allowed to attend games in-person. However, 
you can watch the games for free at Nfhsnetwork.com. Detailed 
information will be posted on our Athletic website. 

Sports Physicals We are missing several sports physicals for student athletes. Please 
upload ASAP. If you have not completed your registration for 
BASKETBALL (Boys and Girls) and/or Girls SWIM/DIVE please do so 
ASAP.  Your athlete will NOT be able to participate in practices/tryouts 

https://sites.google.com/jeffcoschools.us/chs1to1/tech-support
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1SkiHwqu9JKgKCpbxa8vusiaEso0EhGdwIvvOFMGatSY/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1SkiHwqu9JKgKCpbxa8vusiaEso0EhGdwIvvOFMGatSY/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EPoWkmgj1M157oh2HFPJNcmqJAmMLrFU/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EPoWkmgj1M157oh2HFPJNcmqJAmMLrFU/view
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12mMrSyU6qOQGId12ggozWje6wH93DwK0ERpMThuxzGI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12mMrSyU6qOQGId12ggozWje6wH93DwK0ERpMThuxzGI/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AO6wIn9zwibLjS3-jGTyPlteMdhcnZRJ/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AO6wIn9zwibLjS3-jGTyPlteMdhcnZRJ/view
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1QIqJThtxXTP1d0Gzkr5Rz9iS3fMhemwtzcKh5qyIqog/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.nfhsnetwork.com/


until your registration has been cleared.  This includes uploading a 
current sports physical. 

ALL OTHER ATHLETES 

If you registered for Boys Soccer and/or Girls Volleyball back in the fall, 
please be sure to double check that you have uploaded a current 
sports physical.  Registration for these sports will officially open 
sometime next month.   

GO LOBOS! 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/2ERcTv3UMIRVZIpFoJM5TQ**A/AAAAAQA*/RgRh4K-wP0RGaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xX2tsdERUak9MNGtxMUZfeDBQNGRZeExWSHVPUWw1Sksvdmlld1cHc2Nob29sbUIKX_0wfP9fsriIEFIhYW5uaWUud2Vzc2VsaG9mZkBqZWZmY28uazEyLmNvLnVzWAQAAAAB__;fn5-!!Bj3pJzH8i9PN1EsMi1am!mftMG4dmDRQDrOcklLu30ZDZ1HOuXzWLe1NQ4ymEGUEjVOOIx87j7XRXbv6Yw4q_k7Ngagz_GzfOJPY$

